MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 9 JUNE 09

THE PRESBYTERY, 7.30PM

Present:
Father Harney, Doug Car, Marianne Down, Mary Barry, Marie



 Wilson, Nicola Moorhead, Ann Whitfield.

Apologies:
Pat Townley, Maureen Dunlop.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb

The meeting opened with a prayer led by Father Harney.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record.

Gala Day on Saturday 11 July.

The day will begin with Mass at 10am, led by the children who recently made their First Communion.  SAFFA (the school fundraising committee) is giving a lot of help with the outside activities and the school children will give a performance of Dick Whittington.  The day will end at 3pm.  

Mrs Barry stated that we should have a contingency plan in case of bad weather.  After discussion, it was agreed to ask parishioners to help clear some classrooms on Friday evening of the 10th – but only if rain is forecast.  

There are some gazebos stored at church – these can be put to use.

Ann Whitfield will use the school’s portable electronic whiteboard to make a photograph display.

Parish Retreat in September.

Mrs Barry met with Father O’Leary and he has agreed to hold the retreat in school on Sunday 27 September.  The theme for the day will be ‘Journey’.  

Parishioners will be asked to bring along their own personal mementoes.  More details will be put on the bulletin nearer the time.

Replacement Tables for St Mary’s Church.

Doug Carr asked the Core Group to consider his request to replace the heavy, cumbersome tables in the church hall at St Mary’s with lightweight ones, eg Go Pak tables.  He estimates the total cost to be around £1000.  

Father Harney said there is an obvious need for new tables and the Finance Committee will give the matter full attention after the Summer celebrations are out of the way.  

Anniversary Mass on 15 August.

The matter of personal invitations was considered.  It was agreed to invite Bishop John, the Presentation Sisters associated with St Ann’s, the Dean, the Mayor of Stocksbridge and local clergy, Ashley Jackson and the Deanery clergy.  Marianne offered to compile the invitations, with a RSVP date of 

19 July. The invitation will also include a request for anyone needing disabled facilities.  

A Mass booklet will be compiled (hymns and readings).  Nicola offered to photocopy 200 copies.  

Paul Cotterill will be asked to prepare some TV screens on the lawn for those outside the church (and possibly a big screen in the hall).

The Brass Band will be offered refreshments after their march from Deepcar station.  Marie, from St Ann’s Club, will be asked to help.  Also, drinks will be available in the hall after Mass.  Parishioners will be asked to bring along cakes and biscuits for refreshments.  

Again, a contingency plan needs to be prepared in case of wet weather.

CRB checks for Eucharistic Ministers.

This is being carried out by Lisa Markham.

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 8 July at 7.30pm in the presbytery.

Father Harney closed the meeting with a prayer.
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